

BRONX COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 8

5676 Riverdale Avenue, Suite 100 • Bronx, New York 10471-2194 Telephone: 718-884-3959 • Fax: 718-796-2763

E-Mail: <u>bx08@cb.nyc.gov</u>
Website: <u>www.nyc.gov/bronxcb8</u>
Follow us on Facebook

Rosemary Ginty, Chairperson

Ciara Gannon, District Manager

July 29, 2019

OFFICERS:

Vice Chairperson Laura Spalter

Secretary Lisa Daub

Treasurer Rosalind Zavras

COMMITTEE CHAIRS:

Aging Eric Dinowitz

Budget David Gellman

Economic Development Sergio Villaverde

Education, Libraries & Cultural Affairs
Sylvia Alexander

Environment & Sanitation Robert Fanuzzi

Health, Hospitals & Social Services
Omar Murray

Housing Daris B. Jackson

Land Use Charles G. Moerdler

Law, Rules & Ethics Martin Wolpoff

Parks & Recreation Bob Bender

Public Safety Margaret Donato

Traffic & Transportation
Dan Padernacht

cc:

Youth

Honorable Ruben Diaz Jr. Bronx Borough President

851 Grand Concourse, Room 301

Bronx, New York, 10451

Dear Honorable Borough President,

From a grateful Community Board 8, a sincere thank you for your negative recommendation to the City Planning Commission on the SNAD ULURP item. You heard our issue. You listened. You understood. You supported your Community Board. Thank you.

There is no reason to restate in detail our experience with City Planning ignoring the ULURP process, neglecting Community Board notification, disregarding our Charter-mandated responsibility to review any proposed zoning text or holding community-based public hearings on proposals. Suffice it to say you recognized the disregard of proper procedure, which exists to insure public inclusion and community participation.

Thank you Mr. Borough President from a very grateful community.

Sincerely,

Rosemary Ginty

Chair

Assemblymember Jeffrey Dinowitz Paul Del Duca, Chief of Staff Bronx Borough President

State Senator Alessandra Biaggi

Councilmember Andrew Cohen

James Rausse, Director of Planning and Development Bronx Borough President